## HOPE COLLEGE

HOLLAND, MICHIGAN 49423



September 27, 1978

Dr. Arthur J. Bosch Secretary-Treasurer, MACTLAC Central College Pella, Iowa 50219

Dear Dr. Bosch:

This letter is in support of the nomination of Dr. Enno Wolthuis for honorary membership in MACTLAC. He served as president of MACTLAC in 1963, was a State representative on the MACTLAC council in 1967-68, shared the hosting duties when the annual meeting of MACTLAC was held at Calvin College in 1970, and has attended most of the annual meetings as an active participant.

I have greatly appreciated Enno as a Colleague in a neighboring college. Over the years he assumed a strong and effective role in the local ACS section in which he has served as president, councilor, and various other offices. He attended nearly all of the local monthly meetings, which in itself was important for the small section. His keen interest in the chemistry presentations always led him to ask pertinent questions and make helpful comments in the discussion periods. These qualities made him an effective teacher, who over the years directed research projects with undergraduates. He also served a local industry as a consultant in his specialty.

Enno Wolthuis has my highest recommendation as an honorary member of MACTLAC. His pleasant personality, his effective leadership in MACTLAC and other professional organizations, and his contribution to teaching at Calvin College make him an appropriate and well-suited candidate.

Sincerely,

Eugene C. Jekel
Eugene C. Jekel

Professor and State Representative to MACTLAC Executive Council

ECJ:np